December 1, 2008

Mark Chilton, Mayor

203 Ashe Street, Carrboro

Telephone: 919-636-0371 (home) 919-932-1927 (work)

Email: Mark_Chilton@hotmail.com

Dear Mayor Chilton and Board of Aldermen Members,

Whereas the residents of the Rogers-Eubanks Community (hereafter, Community) are split between the planning jurisdictions of Carrboro, Chapel Hill, and Orange County, and remain in a “no man’s land” of basic public services and enhancements, the Community has hosted the County’s landfills and solid waste and recycling facilities for over 35 years.  During these decades, Rogers-Eubanks Neighborhood Association (RENA) residents have awaited public services improvements and basic amenities (including, but not limited to regulated, public water and sanitary sewer service). Additionally, the County’s current search for a waste transfer station has not met requests by the Rogers-Eubanks Neighborhood Association (RENA) and the Coalition to End Environmental Racism (CEER) to permanently remove Eubanks Road from the siting process.

Despite the fact that previous efforts to address the needs of the Community had largely come to naught, hopes were high that this time, through local government Task Forces (Chapel Hill and Orange County), the need for such basic public services as public, regulated water and sanitary sewer would be addressed.  Rogers-Eubanks community members have worked in good faith in 2007 and 2008 with representatives of local governments and agencies (Carrboro, Chapel Hill, Orange County and OWASA) to reach agreement on priorities for the Community.  

Now an all too familiar pattern has apparently set in:  since the onset of Task Force meetings, there has been no action by Carrboro or other local government agencies to coordinate, develop, and implement a timeline for providing OWASA water and sewer connections to all of those residences in the Rogers-Eubanks community presently without functioning connections.  Is Carrboro going to stand by during yet further failed efforts in the long history of promises made, expectations raised, and resolution denied?  

The Rogers-Eubanks Community is ready to continue working with the Board of Aldermen and specifically wants to focus on coordinating public financing of OWASA public drinking water and sewer service connections to all residences of the Community.  This matter requires coordinated planning with Chapel Hill, Orange County, and OWASA to secure funds, but the political will on the part of the Board of Aldermen to follow through is essential.  (See attached Resolution.)  We believe the citizens of Carrboro, Chapel Hill, and Orange County recognize that the Rogers-Eubanks Community, having borne the burden of the Towns’ and entire county’s waste for 35 years, deserves those basic public services to protect the health and safety of the community. 

The good faith efforts of the Roger-Eubanks Community should not become another sad milestone in the long history of expectations raised and hopes denied.  We stand ready to continue the work.

Thank you.

Minister Robert L. Campbell and Neloa Jones

Co-Chairs of the Rogers-Eubanks Coalition to End Environmental Racism

